
Geoff first started playing with the MMBL Blue Jays back in 2010 and had 3 solid seasons with the team. After Marco left the MMBL team to run 
the BVB team, he continued on and played 2 more seasons with them before he stopped playing. 

A chance encounter after a game at Millcroft in 2021 resulted in a rekindling of the spark to play again and Geoff joined the team in 2022. It took 
a little bit of time to get back into the rhythm of the game again but as the season progressed, the "old" Geoff started to re-appear at the plate. 
Heading into 2023, having started to shake off the rust, Geoff was a beast at the plate and solid behind it as well.

For the 2024 season, Geoff was rock solid for us as he continued to be that beast at the plate we saw start to emerge in 2023. He was able to 
significantly improve in every major offensive category despite playing in fewer games. As we look at 2025, Geoff will once again be looked 
upon to continue his return to form and possibly looked at as an option on the mound again.
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